
Corporation of the Municipality of Brockton 

 

Report to Council 

Report Title: Removal of Bridge 11 Greenock Tender 

Prepared By: Gregory Furtney, Director of Operations 

Department: Public Works  

Date: September 10, 2019 

Report Number: PW2019-38 File Number: C11PW, F18, T11 

Attachments: GM BluePlan Tender Analysis 

Recommendation: 

That the Council of the Municipality of Brockton hereby receives Report Number PW2019-38 – Removal of 

Bridge 11 Greenock Tender, prepared by Gregory Furtney, Director of Operations, for information purposes 

and further approves a By-Law coming forward authorizing and awarding the project to Owen King Limited for 

$184,115 plus H.S.T.  

Report: 

Background: 

At the May 28, 2019, Brockton Council Meeting, Council passed Resolution 19-12-07 authorizing the removal 

of Bridge 11, Greenock. 

After that meeting, GM BluePlan Engineering was directed to prepare and issue a “Tender Advertisement”, 

which included scoping the project, for the removal of Bridge 11, Greenock. The Tender Advertisement was 

forwarded to eight (8) local construction and excavating companies and was posted on Brockton’s Website. 

The Tender closed on Friday September 6, 2019 at 11:00 a.m. 

Three (3) companies provided a tender submission. One (1) company submitted after the deadline. 

After Brockton Staff opened and reviewed the tender submissions, staff at GM BluePlan were tasked with 

reviewing the submissions for accuracy and asked to provide the Municipality of Brockton with a letter of 

verification which included a formal recommendation. 

Construction is anticipated to commence by September 23, 2019 and be totally completed by Friday, 

November 1, 2019.  

  



Analysis: 

Staff have reviewed the recommendation from GM Blue Plan’s recommendation and agree with awarding the 

contract to Owen King Limited in the amount of $184,115 plus H.S.T. 

Sustainability Checklist: 

What aspect of the Brockton Sustainable Strategic Plan does the content/recommendations in this report help 

advance?  

 Do the recommendations help move the Municipality closer to its Vision?  N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Cultural Vibrancy? N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Economic Prosperity?  N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to Environmental Integrity?  Yes 

 Do the recommendations contribute to the Social Equity?  N/A 

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding: 

 Do the recommendations represent a sound financial investment from a sustainability perspective? Yes 

The removal of Bridge 11 was a budgeted capital expenditure in 2019 for $400,000. The contracted project 

price will be $184,115 plus H.S.T. 

Reviewed By: 

 

Trish Serratore, Chief Financial Officer 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

 

Gregory Furtney, Director of Operations 

Reviewed By: 

 

Sonya Watson, Chief Administrative Officer 


